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OPINION

(OLEC 01-03)

June 12, 2001

QUESTION PRESENTED
May a legislator use his or her official stationery for private business correspondence, and does it make a difference if the official stationery is paid for with private rather than public funds?

DISCUSSION
KRS 6.731(2) makes it a Class D felony for a legislator to intentionally use his official position to obtain financial gain for himself, members of his family or a business associate.  KRS 6.731(3) makes it a Class A misdemeanor for a legislator to use or attempt to use his official position to secure or create privileges, exemptions, advantages or treatment for himself or others in direct contravention of the public interest at large.

It is inescapable that when a legislator communicates on official stationery, the legislator is communicating that he or she is a member of the General Assembly.  In the context of a private business letter, it appears that the legislator is either notifying or reminding the recipient of the legislator's public office for the purpose of securing favorable business consideration for himself, a business associate or a client.  Depending upon the surrounding circumstances, a private business communication on official legislative stationery could well fall within the proscriptions of KRS 6.731(2) or (3).

It makes no difference whether the stationery is paid for with public funds or the legislator's own funds.  The effect of the use of the official stationery for private business is the same regardless of who pays for it.

OPINION
Under the Code of Legislative Ethics, a legislator may not use his or her official stationery for private business correspondence whether the stationery is paid for with public or private money.

